Dear Fuller Families -










May 2015
Welcome to May and to the final arrival of Spring.  My name is Lisa Cogliandro.  Many of you already know me as the 8th grade math teacher on the Built Blue team.  I have been a teacher at Fuller since 1997, first as a teacher of inclusion students and then as a teacher of mathematics.  The years have absolutely flown by, as I now begin to meet my former students who are finding success in college and careers and who are having families of their own.
This year, I am participating in an administrative internship here at Fuller.  Under the mentorship of our principal, Sharon Seyller, and through a variety of administrative experiences, such as helping to organize PARCC and MCAS testing and supporting students and teachers through the day to day successes and challenges, I am further developing the necessary skills of school leadership.  Over the past two months, I have had the pleasure to meet and speak with a number of you at PTA and School Council meetings, as we work to support your children.  

Time of Transition:

May and June are months that bring about important transitions for our students.  Students are integrating concepts and abilities that they have explored all year.  They are also moving from one level of academic, social and emotional life toward the next phase.  They are maturing, physically and socially.  They are growing their abilities to reason independently and to apply their learning within the real world around them.  Students are beginning to see themselves as next year’s “seventh graders”, “eighth graders” or “high school students”.  Students can feel both excited and stressed about these transitions, as can parents and guardians.

At Fuller, we are focused on supporting your children through this time of transition so that it is a positive growth experience for them.   We continue to focus our students on Fuller’s core values of Respect, Responsibility and Results.  We also continue to provide personalized instruction through project-based learning activities, encouraging academic conversations and using strategies that allow all learners to achieve growth. 

Personalized learning develops the skills that help students grow across all content areas and in preparation for college and careers.   We would like to share what our students are doing in the area of drama (many thank to Teresa Shea for sharing this information) as an excellent example of personalized learning in action.
The Drama Classes are finishing the Improvisation Unit.  Improvisation skills are important for actors; however, they are also skills that students can use outside of the Drama room.  We began with studying focus and concentration, which will improve students’ attention span and ability to observe and listen with greater awareness. Improvisation will help students better understand the mechanics of stories and be able to apply them to their work in the LA classes.  Improvisation also develops creativity and listening skills which are critical to all learners and directly tied to the Common Core.  Improvisation encourages each student to bring their own story into the classroom to add to the art.  It is a powerful tool which allows students to look at the world through the eyes of another to build understanding. Improvisation gives students some very practical training in being able to do this.  Lastly, Improvisation helps students to communicate better.  They learn to express themselves, listen more attentively, read situations and respond appropriately to them.  
Fuller Drama Company hosted Walsh and Cameron Middle Schools in an Evening of One-Act Plays Benefit Performance on May 2, where all three schools performed their festival plays for each other, their families and friends.  Saturday, May 3 the Drama Company participated in the Massachusetts Educational a Drama Guild Festival in Westford, MA and performed their play, "Us and Them" with six other participating schools.  The cast received two All Star Company Awards for Acting and Running Crew along with earning a Silver Medal for overall performance.  

Next year the Drama Company, directed by Mrs. Shea, is looking forward to a Fall Musical Production and to participation in the METG Festival in the Spring.  For up-to-date information please visit the Fuller Theater Website at https://sites.google.com/site/fullermiddleschooltheater/.

A note from Ms. Seyller and students’ reflections on their March 2015 STEAM Presentations of Learning:
Dear Fuller Families,

It is my pleasure to share with you, from two students’ perspective, the outcome and impact of the Presentations of Learning in grades 7 & 8.

Water Everywhere - Grade 7 - March, 2015

The 7th grade has been working hard on a S.T.E.A.M project called Water Everywhere!  Our Presentation of Learning took place on Tuesday 3/24/15 in front of an audience composed of our parents, classmates, teachers, and other Fuller staff.  We discussed what we have been working on so far and made connections between the seven different specialty groups working on seven different aspects of the project.  

Before our presentations began, we practiced presenting so that we would be prepared for our audience.  We timed ourselves, prepared our notes and power point slides, and asked each other potential questions the audience may try to stump us with.  We were ready!  

Many of us were anxious and nervous to present our information, however when it came time we all did an amazing job.  Each specialty group described the types of research and work we've collaborated on for our project.  My specialty group focused on advertising for our final product, a water filter.  Other specialty groups include previous water initiative research, environmental research, geography, documenting, community outreach, and engineering/design.  Members from these 7 groups combined will eventually work together to create an effective, safe water filtration system that we could market to countries in need.  

Our parents, teachers, and classmates were all very impressed with our hard work and effort.  We all felt the POL was very successful and we were all feeling proud of ourselves.  

Written by Vienna Monestime, Platinum Inspiration student (with the assistance of Mrs. Joyce)


Schooltopia - Grade 8 - March, 2015

Students from Fuller Middle School, including myself, have been working on a STEAM project called Schooltopia. The eighth graders were to discuss features that could be added to our school to make it better as a whole. After we did our research, we presented our findings to each other. From my classmates, I remember hearing things from different color walls, to different cafeteria seatings, to even virtual reality glasses! Many ideas were presented, and for me, the hardest part of the whole project was the presenting aspect. I was scared to present, as there were many other groups who could have had better or more relevant ideas than mine. Also, the thought of not being able to express my thoughts out in a way that the audience can understand terrified me. Although, as more and more presentations went by, I realized that everyone in the room was anxious, too, and that trying my hardest was the only thing I could do. In the end, I ended up enjoying presenting with my wonderful group mates, and I got to see everyone else’s great ideas/innovations, as well.

 There were many ideas/innovations that I saw on the day of presentations. I saw ideas regarding classroom and cafeteria changes, (colors of walls, seating arrangements, plant life etc.) pets in school, virtual reality glasses, a redesigned auditorium, fingerprint scanning lockers, and using the back field for newly implemented sport teams. However, I believe having temperature controlled classrooms would be the most important and beneficial idea for our school improvement plan that I heard. The reason for this is that in both winter and summer, many students cannot focus because of the temperature. In my experience, in the winter, students complain about how cold it is, and in the summer, they complain about how hot and humid it is. All of this takes away from learning time, which is why they would help our school very much. 

All in all, the Schooltopia and the STEAM project has helped me grow as a student. My classmates and I learned how to present ideas in a better way than before. I learned how to express my thoughts without having to mix up my words. The most important thing I have learned, however, is that no matter how big a goal seems, (like our STEAM project) I can still do it with the help of my peers. If everyone brings in a small portion to the table, we can all make it worth wild by working together. This project taught me that as long as we all put our best foot forward, we can advance as a team. 

Written by Shivani Ray, Green Designer student

Our next STEAM Exhibition of Learning will be on Wednesday, June 17th, from 7:00-8:30 p.m.  Please join us for this exciting opportunity to engage with our students about their STEAM projects and to witness their growth as students who apply and share their learning with keen insight, mature poise, and eager enthusiasm.
Upcoming Events – Please put these on your calendar … ALL parents and families are invited to our June 17 STEAM Exhibition of Learning!
May 5-May 6:  8th Grade MCAS – Science and Technology/Engineering

May 8:  Boy’s Read Night at Framingham Public Library

May 12 – June 2:  6th, 7th and 8th Grade PARCC testing – ELA and Mathematics

May 14:  8th grade -Shakespeare Company: A Midsummer Night’s Dream
May 27:  Open House for parents and guardians of 5th grade students – 7:00–8:00 p.m.
May 29:  Town-wide Spelling Bee Framingham Public Library 7:00pm –Two sixth grade teams and an 8th grade team will be competing!

June 8–June 19:  MAP testing – Reading and Mathematics
June 10:   8th Grade Essay Contest – Finalists present essay to peers and to a panel of judges
June 17:  STEAM Exhibition of Learning – 7:00-8:30 p.m. at Fuller Middle School – All are welcome!!!

